D    U    C    T    U  S


Newsletter of the Royal College & Confraternity of Scribes & Illuminators of the Kingdom of Lochac


Volume 9 Issue 3								March 2004





Contact Details


My new contact details haven’t appeared in Pegasus as yet, so here is a reminder of my new details:





Giles de Roet


(Mark Calderwood)


PO Box 247


Jesmond NSW 2299





Phone: (02) 4967 1788 


Email: scribe@sca.org.au 





Please note, my previous email address, mark-c@acay.com.au, was closed at the end of August last year. If you have tried to contact me on that address since, please try again to the current address, above. 





Promotions


I am pleased to announce the following promotions to Apprentice- well done!





Aelfthryth of Saxony


Caterina della Pieri


Katherine Alicia of Sarum


Wilfred de Ackelonde 





Backlog


As at this writing, the backlog stands thus:


AA available: 28, assigned: 36


AA/OLM nil


AA/ORL nil


AA/Baron available: nil, assigned: 1


GA available: nil, assigned: 4


GA/RCA nil


GA/RCY nil


PA- KSCA available: 6, assigned: 6


PA- OL available: 21, assigned: 6


PA-OP available 32, assigned: 8


PA-VIS available: 12, assigned: 4


PA- County available: 6, assigned: nil





Total available: 106, assigned: 65





I have just received a backlog of registrations from Crux, which has affected out numbers slightly although we are still managing to maintain the backlog around the 100 mark, 60% less than previously. This is a massive achievement, of which we should all be very proud.  





There are still an awful lot of awards missing from our backlog list. This has been due to problems with lack of award reporting in the last four reigns. Canon and I have been working on resolving this, and I am confident our records should be back up to date in short order.  





Overdue and Recalled Assignments 


Many scribes have overdue assignments, and there are number that are need to be recalled. I will be following this up with the group wardens this week, or contacting the relevant scribes directly. If you have a scroll assignment, please be aware of the due date- this remains your responsibility. 





If the scroll is overdue and you haven’t contacted me, the assignment may be recalled and all your hard work wasted. Rather than have that happen, please keep in contact with me and let me know how the scroll is progressing, or if extraordinary circumstances mean you need more time to finish it. 





Positions Vacant


After four years as Provost (and another year as Upper Warden), I will be passing on the Office around mid-year. I have found the job to be a much more rewarding and enjoyable experience that I imagined;  but other priorities demand my attention, and the College could benefit from a fresh approach. 





If you are interested in taking up the Office, I am happy to provide a statement of the Provost’s duties to assist in the application, or answer any questions about the job and what it entails. Applications may be made in writing to myself, and should detail administrative experience (within the SCA/College or mundane), proposals/aims for your tenure as Provost, and any other supporting information. Closing date is 1st June 2004, so that I may make recommendations to the Crown and Seneschal. 





Coming Soon


There have been some interesting discussions on fundraising ideas for the College, aimed for next Festival. There has also been talk about developing a scribe’s “pilgrimage”, and a joint scribes and heralds symposium. What would you like to see in these events? What would you like to get out of a synmposium? Would you like to run it? (bids for this are to be in to myself or Crux by May Crown.) Can you help out with fundraising at Festival? The Politarchopolis Warden Lady Morag Freyser is collating ideas and suggestions for these, please contact her directly or raise an idea for discussion on the mailing list. 





Wishing you the best for the autumn season,


your servant,


Giles


By my hand this 26th day of April MMIIII 


